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Remote Learning at Lindon Bennett 
Information for Parents and Carers

As you may be aware, schools are required to have a remote learning plan in place so that any child who cannot attend school because of COVID-19 does not miss out on their learning. 
Our remote learning plan at Lindon Bennett School has been developed with the needs of our pupils and families in mind. 
We understand that absence from school for lots of our pupils can create specific and significant stresses and in turn these stresses are felt by families. Therefore we would like to make it clear that our plan sets out what we will offer but does not place an expectation on pupils and families to complete work as in some circumstances this will not be practical or possible.

Our remote learning plan:
· Class Teachers will make contact with families, at a minimum weekly, to outline the work that is available and offer guidance and support as needed.
· Communication will be by email or phone call and is an opportunity for parents to provide feedback about the learning and to share any challenges or concerns.
· Learning will be tailored to the needs of pupils in specific age phases and take into account individual learning needs.
· Activities, resources or tasks will be shared through email and will include specific video links for your child.
· The Department for Education has made it clear there is no expectation for teachers to deliver live lessons. However where teachers do choose this method of delivery you will be notified.
Our remote learning plan will not be looking to replicate the Lindon Bennett school day as we understand for many families this is not practical.

What you’ll need at home
· Teachers have planned activities and tasks that require simple resources that you can hopefully find at home. 
· Some form of internet-enabled device would be beneficial to access some of the video link. If you do not have access to internet or a suitable electronic device such as a tablet or laptop, please notify the school as soon as possible. The government has made it clear no pupil should be disadvantaged by not having the appropriate equipment to access remote learning.

What you can do to help
· Ensure the links sent out via email are only used to support the home learning of your child. Please do not copy and share any links sent home, this includes sharing on social media.
· Please do speak to or reply to your child’s class teacher at least once a week. This will ensure that we can address any problems that arise in a timely manner and help us to fulfill our statutory safeguarding duties.
· Give feedback. Let us know what has worked well, what didn’t and give suggestions on ways we could consider improving our remote learning offer.

If you have any concerns with anything outlined above, please do get in touch.
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